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TULSA COUNTY MEDICAL SOCIETY

PRESIDENT'’S LETTER

It's November! The air is cool, leaves are
starting to turn, and it's safe to say that
summer is officially at an end. Though as we
all know, a warm day or two is probably
around the corner! This is, after all, Oklahoma
- the land of ever changing weather. In any
event, now is a perfect time to get outdoors,
take time to breathe, and enjoy quiet
moments when you can - which | highly
encourage you to do as the busy holiday
season ramps up.

As you receive this newsletter, we have just
wrapped up our 2023 TCMS Annual Meeting
and Scholarship Dinner. It was a great time of
celebrating our scholarship recipients,
hearing words of inspiration from our keynote
speaker, Dr. Syeachia Dennis, and connecting
with our peers. | appreciated the opportunity
| had to visit with many of you, and | hope
you enjoyed sharing time with friends and
colleagues both old and new.

The end of the year is drawing near, and we
will soon be fully plunged into the holiday
season. | encourage you to check one item
off your to-do list now by taking care of your
membership dues for 2024 as soon as
possible, so that your membership will remain
active without interruption. Your contribution
and participation make it possible for us to
support our local medical community, and we
appreciate the insights, energy, and abilities
that each of our members brings to the table.
If your full-time working status has changed
or you have pressing financial concerns, there
are options for membership that may be a fit
for you, so reach out to us if you need to. We
value you, and we're here for you.

With the holiday season beginning,
November is a great time of year to
reconnect with friends, family, and our
extended network. For those who are Life
Members/Tulsa Retired Physicians, be sure to
participate in the holiday lunch happening for
you on November 15. Our lives can be so
busy, even after retirement, and it's vital to
make time for socializing and having fun.
Make sure to join in the festivities!
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November is also a time
to remember and honor
those who have gone
before us and have
given of themselves to
benefit us. Veterans Day
is November 11, and |
want to take this
opportunity to honor all
of those among our
members who have
served, or who have
loved ones who have
served. It is such a gift to
have people willing to
give back and make a
difference. | hope you'll join me in thanking
any veterans and active military members you
know and honoring those who have sacrificed
so much for us all.

Sharon C.
Smallwood, M.D.
TCMS President

And finally, of course, we mustn’t neglect the
big turkey in the room - Thanksgiving Day on
November 23, followed by Native American
Heritage Day on November 24. We have a
long line of people who have come before us
to add value to the world we live in. Let's take
time to truly appreciate all that we have been
given. As medical professionals, we have the
great privilege of sharing our knowledge and
skills to empower people’s wellness. As
human beings, we have so many things we
can be thankful for, big and small. Make time
to show your gratitude to others this holiday
season - your patients, your staff, your family
who support your vocation, and all those who
make your days a little brighter.

| thank you from the bottom of my heart for
being a part of the Tulsa County Medical
Society - and | celebrate everything you're
doing to provide good things to our
community. Thank you, thank you, thank you!

All the best,

e oo

Sharon Smallwood, M.D.

“Taking the correct turn in life doesn’t mean
that there will not be detours — only that we
must adjust our road maps.”
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TCMS LAUNCHES ONLINE ‘ CALEEVI\IE?\IAI'I; OF
CAREER CENTER // JOB BOARD

. . November 3, 2023
In October, Tulsa County Medical Society launched ! .
! A | Meet & Scholarship Award
a Career Center and Job Board. The TCMS Career D?nnnu;r eeting & >cholarship Awards

Center is designed with physicians and medical
professionals in mind. Take your career to the next
level, and recruit qualified Oklahoma physicians and
staff across all specialties.

DoubleTree Warren Place, Tulsa
Happy Hour: 6 PM

Dinner & Program: 7 PM

Click HERE to RSVP

November 15, 2023
Job Board 11:30 AM to 1:00 PM
Looking for a job? Use the Job Board to search for career Holiday Lunch with Tulsa Retired Physicians
opportunities across the state. It's freel (Formerly Golden Oldies) at TCMS.

$25 per person (Lunch and drink ticket).
Looking for qualified candidates? See page 8 for details or Click Here to RSVP
To get started, create an Employer profile on the Job Board. November 16, 2023

TCMS members receive employer discounts. Proper Prescribing - Live Webinar

Featured Speaker: Cori Loomis, J.D.,
For more information use the link below or contact Christensen Law Group, P.L.L.C.

mark@tcmsok.org. Approved for 1 hour of Proper Prescribing

credit by the Oklahoma Licensure Board
.,
TCMS CAREER CENTER i' g&-

OSMA

Register Online

November 22-24, 2023

TCMS, TCMS Foundation, and Project
TCMS Offices Closed for the Thanksgiving
Holiday. From all of us here,

“Happy Thanksgiving!”

BOARD AWARDS

Nominations Due

Jan. 24, 2024

Do you know an outstanding physician or community health

champion who deserves recognition? Nominate them for a 2024

OSMA Board Award!

PROPER PRESCRIBING VIRTUAL CME
Thursday, February 15, 2024 — 6-7:00 PM
Friday, May 17, 2024 - 12-1:00 PM
Friday, July 19, 2024 — 12-1:00 PM

Learn more about the awards and categories

o Don J. Blair, Friend of Medicine Award Friday, September 13, 2024 — 12-1:00 PM
« Gordon H. Deckert, MD, OSMA Award for Community Service Thursday, November 14, 2024 — 6-7:00 PM
« Ed Calhoon, MD, Leadership in Medicine Award Friday, December 6, 2024 — 12-1:00 PM

o Newcomer of the Year Award . . )
To sign up or for more information, contact

o ) ) Katie Kemper, 405-601-9571
ReCIF)Ients WI” be reCOgn|Zed at our |naugura| and AWa rds Ceremony *Signed into law in 2018, Oklahoma’s Senate Bill 1446 mandates that all

on April 12, 2024, at the Renaissance Waterford in Oklahoma City. Fhiidins cenmplie eme e & CYIE [ FEl MEREEEmEN [Per yeEn: Te

help Oklahoma's physicians better understand how this new law impacts
their practice and patients, the Oklahoma State Medical Association is
hosting special CMEs in Oklahoma City and Tulsa. This one-hour event

1 H offers insight to the legal issues affecting pain management and an
OS MA Board Awa rds N om | n atlons Are O pe n ! overview of the new laws connected with prescribing opioids to patients.
All Oklahoma physicians with a DEA license are required to
take this one hour course annually.
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https://tulsacountymedicalsocietytcms.growthzoneapp.com/ap/Events/Register/ep0z0BKL?mode=Attendee
https://tulsacountymedicalsocietytcms.growthzoneapp.com/ap/Events/Register/yr4zM6nP?mode=Attendee
https://okmed.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=249d04fe62ec87abe5fc36cbc&id=aea2202097&e=f95e9e4fb3
https://okmed.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=249d04fe62ec87abe5fc36cbc&id=0143d520d9&e=f95e9e4fb3
https://okmed.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=249d04fe62ec87abe5fc36cbc&id=9c2796bed9&e=f95e9e4fb3
https://tcmsok.careerwebsite.com/

5wallowing and

Neurological
Kehabilitation, LLC

We are a
regional
swallowing and
voice center.

FEES

Fiberoptic endoscopic evaluation of swallowing
(FEES) exams allow for a thorough assessment of
the pharyngeal phase of swallowing and
visualization of the pharyngeal and laryngeal
anatomy utilizing flexible nasal endoscopy. P.O.
trials are administered while the endoscope is in

place. The exam allows for detection of aspiration,

penetration, backflow, excessive secretion
pooling, and anatomical concerns such as
protrusions, discolorations, etc. During the exam,
the clinician trials strategies and techniques to
determine their therapeutic effectiveness.

2121 S. COLUMBIA AVE

SUITE 501
TULSA, OK 74114

VIDEOSTROBE

A videostroboscopy voice
evaluation involves pairing a strobe
light with a flexible nasal endoscope
or a rigid oral scope to view the
vocal fold movement in slow motion.
Stroboscopy allows our clinicians to
fully assess vocal fold closure and
vibration patterns to identify any
vocal fold weakness, tension, or
vocal pathologies to help determine
the best, most individualized plan of
treatment.

REFERRALS

phone: 918-928-4700
Fax: 918-928-4701
Email: therapy@tulsasnr.com


mailto:therapy@tulsanr.com?subject=Referral%20from%20TCMS%20Newsletter

p— MEMBERSHIP

$ INVOICES SENT

The 2024 TCMS & OSMA Dues Statements have been
mailed and emailed to our membership. There are several
options to pay:

1. Check - Make payable to TCMS and mail to our office.
2. Credit Card - Complete the information and mail or fax.

3. Online - Use the link in your emailed invoice to pay
securely and directly to your membership account.

Please contact 918.743.6184 or email or joetta@tcmsok.org
if you have any questions about dues or membership.

If your full-time working status has changed, please contact
our office for lower-cost membership options.

We thank you for your membership and support!

Stride Wealth Management

a division of Stride BANK N.A.

TTTELRLIR

| Stride” "

#

BANK

Questions? |
WE CAN HELP!

» Trust Administration

. Investment Management

» Wealth Management

, Oil & Gas (Mineral) Management

» Farm & Ranch Management

Now serving Tulsa, Oklahoma City, and Enid!

stridebank.com | 918.508.2000

8811S. Yale Avenue, Suite 100, Tulsa, OK 74137
324 W. Broadway Avenue, Enid, OK 73701
4747 Gaillardia Pkwy, Suite 200, Oklahoma City, OK 73142

* Insurance products or annuities are not a deposit, not FDIC insured nor insured by any other
government agency, not guaranteed by the bank and may go down in value.

PHYSICIAN WELLNESS
PROGRAM (PWP)

The Physician Wellness Program (PWP) provides a safe
harbor for physicians to address normal life difficulties in a
confidential and professional environment. A physician’s life
can be difficult. Problems with the current health care
delivery system, maintaining a healthy work/life/family
balance, and dealing with the normal stresses of everyday
life do take their toll on physicians.

Often our patients turn to us for counseling and guidance,
but who can we turn to when we need to talk through an
issue or get some coaching for how to handle the stresses in
our lives? Too often the answer is “no one,” and that is
regrettable because it is important that we be as healthy as
possible in our role as health care providers.

It is important that we function at our best in all areas of our
life. By addressing areas of difficulty, we can decrease our
stress levels and increase our level of resilience and
effectiveness.

HOW PWP WORKS

We have gathered a diverse group of counselors to help our
physicians. These counselors provide counseling to active
physician members, students, residents, and retired
physicians of the Tulsa County Medical Society (TCMS), up
to eight visits per calendar year. Non-urgent sessions can be
scheduled during regular business hours.

Our counselors maintain a confidential file for each
physician. No insurance will be billed and TCMS will not be
given any information about those who utilize the program.
As such, this program is completely confidential. TCMS will
pay a monthly bill based on the number of sessions
provided. TCMS membership will be verified.

The Physician Wellness Program (PWP) is available to Tulsa
County Medical Society members, including resident and
student members. The PWP provides:

» Up to 8 free, confidential sessions with licensed therapist

« Convenient, private location

» No diagnosis specified, no insurance billed, no electronic
record kept

« Appointments at convenient hours for physicians

TO MAKE AN APPOINTMENT

Contact the therapist of your choice and let them know you
are a member of Tulsa County Medical Society. The
therapist will verify membership and set up an appointment
with you. For more info, use the link below.



mailto:joetta@tcmsok.org
https://stridebank.com/wealth-management.html
https://www.tcmsok.org/physician-wellness

TCMS EDUCATIONAL ASSISTANCE AWARDS .
ANNOUNCES MEDICAL STUDENTS RECEIVE $37,000

The Scholarship Fund of the Tulsa County Medical Society Foundation is honored to announce the recipients of the
Education Assistance Awards for 2023-2024. This year, we are awarding $37,000 in scholarship awards.

Congratulations to these students for their hard work, leadership, and community service.

-
Alec Camacho, MSIil Jantzen Faulkner, OMSIV  Joanna George, OMSII
OU-TU School of Community Medicine ~ OSU College of Osteopathic Medicine OSU College of Osteopathic Medicine

TCMS President’s Leadership TCMS President’s Leadership TCMS Foundation Community
Scholarship Award Scholarship Award Service Scholarship Award

Deseree Jones, OMSIII Carson Loncarich, MSlI Kaylee Mach, OMSIII
OSU College of Osteopathic Medicine ~ OU-TU School of Community Medicine ~ OSU College of Osteopathic Medicine
TCMS Foundation Community OU Dean’s Scholarship Award OSU Dean'’s Scholarship Award

Service Scholarship Award

HLd ; .‘ “ - > + 2D

Danielle Safo, MSII Maryam Saleh, MSII Kirstyn Taylor, MSII
OU-TU School of Community Medicine ~ OU-TU School of Community Medicine ~ OU-TU School of Community Medicine

Charles James Bate Memorial Betty Louise Conrad Memorial Mona Whitmire Scholarship in Honor of
Scholarship Award Scholarship Award Elizabeth Blackwell Award
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Do not let making
a living preventyou
from making a life.

John Wooden

START PLANNING FOR YOUR FUTURE
WITH ONE OF OUR TRUSTED ADVISORS.

T ' Trust Company Oklahoma

E |' TrustOk.com | (918) 744-0553

6120 S. Yale Ave., Suite 1900 | Tulsa

Get in touch at TrustOk.com.
) PROTECTING YOUR ASSETS.
Call (918) 744-0553 to discuss GROWING YOUR WEALTH.
your specific needs. ADVISING YOU FOR LIFE.
Pg



http://www.trustok.com/

TCMS TULSA
RETIRED PHYSICIANS

ANNUAL
HOLIDAY
LUNCH

Wednesday, November 15, 2023

11:30 AM - 12:00 PM (Social)
12:00 PM - 1:00 PM (Lunch & Program)
At Tulsa County Medical Society
5315 S Lewis Avenue, Tulsa, OK 74105

You are invited to a Holiday Lunch
Party with the Tulsa Retired
Physicians (Formerly Golden Oldies).

We hope you will join us for a social
at 11:30 AM with lunch served at noon
with a program to follow. We look
forward to seeing you there!

Sincerely,
Lynn Frame, M.D.
Chair

$25 per person

includes lunch and one drink ticket
Spouses & Guests invited

’

Holiday Attire (if desired)

- * BT

Online:
Scan the QR Code

Call: 918.743.6184

For 100 years, the Oklahoma Medical Board

has promoted the Health, Safety and Well-being

of the citizens (patients) of Oklahoma by requiring
high levels of qualifications, standards and continuing
education for regulated medical licenses.

We take pride in our agency's ability to ensure
that qualified healthcare professionals are
available to the citizens of this state.

‘—0



https://tulsacountymedicalsocietytcms.growthzoneapp.com/ap/Events/Register/yr4zM6nP?mode=Attendee
https://tulsacountymedicalsocietytcms.growthzoneapp.com/ap/Events/Register/yr4zM6nP?mode=Attendee
https://www.okmedicalboard.org/

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!

Jessica L.

Jones, D.O.
OB-GYN

The Women'’s Health Group
9001 S 101st E Ave Ste 350
Tulsa 74133

918.293.6200

R. Chanc

Walters, M.D.
Urology

Urologic Specialists of Oklahoma
10901 E 48th St
Tulsa 74146

“He. 918.749.8765

IN MEMORIAM

Robert Melo

Melichar, M.D.
TCMS Member Since 1977 (46 Years)

Dr. Robert Melo Melichar ("Dr. Bob") was
born on August 8th, 1944 in Caldwell,
Kansas to Helen and Melo Melichar. He
grew up on a farm with his older sister
Melinda and his younger brother Albert in a
one-bedroom house with no indoor
plumbing. "Bobby" was a straight A student, an athlete, and was
president of his senior class. He was also a prize-winning 4-H'er.

At Kansas State University, Bobby was recruited to join the rowing
team, He called rowing "crew", "the hardest thing | ever did, but
also the most rewarding." He also joined the ROTC and was very
proud to serve his country. He eventually earned the rank of Major
in the Army.

While In Medical School at the University of Kansas, fellow medical
student Dr. Lucinda (Cindy) Farmer caught his eye. His friends
discouraged him from asking her out, saying she was way out of his
league. Robert was not easily discouraged, and their courtship
evolved into 43 years of marriage and three children, Lori, Jodi and
Jerry. Robert credited Cindy with increasing his compassion for
those in need, for widening his circle of friends to include
community leaders from across the city of Tulsa, and with his love of
off-the-beaten-path international travel.

After Medical school Dr. Melichar was accepted into the prestigious
Parkland Memorial Hospital surgical residency program under one
of his most influential mentors, Dr. Thomas Shires. At Parkland, Dr.
Melichar met Dr. John Phillips, who became his close friend and
business partner. Dr. Melichar was selected to follow Dr. Shires to
the University of Washington in Seattle to complete his residency.

Dr. Robert Shepherd and Dr. Harold White welcomed...

To view the full obituary click here.

George S.

Mauerman, M.D.
TCMS Member Since 1970 (53 Years)

Dr. George S. Mauerman, devoted father,
physician, and friend passed away peacefully
in his home early Monday, October 2, at the
age of 86.

Born April 6, 1937, in Monroe, WI, George
was a Phi Beta Kappa football scholarship graduate of Vanderbilt
University. He went on to receive his medical degree from Columbia
University. When duty called, he served as a captain at March Air
Force Base. Upon completing his orthopedic residency at the
prestigious Campbell Clinic in 1970, George joined Eastern
Oklahoma Orthopedic Center, now Advanced Orthopedics of
Oklahoma. That same year he began serving as the team physician
at the University of Tulsa where he worked up until the day he died.

George went on to become one of the most renowned orthopedic
surgeons in not only Tulsa, but also the country. His numerous
awards and achievements are well documented and established,
most notably having the sports medicine facility at The University of
Tulsa named after him. Despite his many professional
accomplishments, George valued Faith, Family and Friends above
all else.

He became a member of Asbury Church in 1970 where he attended
the early morning Sunday service followed by Sunday school for
over 50 years...

To view the full obituary click here.

Our deepest sympathies and condolences to the
friends and family of these members.

If you would like to make a contribution in the memory of these individuals,
please mail your donation to TCMS Foundation at 5315 S. Lewis Avenue,
Tulsa, OK 74105 or call our office at 918.743.6184. Pg 9


https://www.moorefuneral.com/obituaries/Robert-Melichar/#!/Obituary
https://www.legacy.com/us/obituaries/tulsaworld/name/george-mauerman-obituary?pid=205477869&utm_source=MarketingCloud&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=ObitShare_PPNBlock_072023&utm_content=ViewObituary&sfmc_id=168049746&env=f0992cfcfb6d4bc76f968311cfa27ba7836
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You chose a path to care for others.

We're here to protect and defend you
every step of the way.

DEDICATED
EXPERIENCE
IN OKLAHOMA
MEDICINE AND LAW

OKLAHOMA'S LOCAL RISK

TOP MEDICAL AND CLAIMS

MALPRACTICE MANAGEMENT
CARRIER EXPERTS

The Flatiron Building Scan to learn more about why
P.O. Box 1838 PLICO insures more Oklahoma
Oklahoma City, OK 73101 healthcare providers than all

a MedPro Group/Berkshire Hathaway company Plico.com other carriers combined.

MedPro Group is the marketing name used to refer to the insurance operations of The Medical Protective Company, Princeton Insurance Company, PLICO, Inc. and MedPro RRG Risk Retention Group. All insurance products
are administered by MedPro Group and underwritten by these and other Berkshire Hathaway affiliates, including National Fire & Marine Insurance Company. Product availability is based upon business and/or regulatory
approval and may differ among companies. © 2022 MedPro Group Inc. All Rights Reserved. PLICO-SW-220372
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